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Marina Advisory Committee 
Many of you may not be aware that the marina has 
a Marina Advisory Committee that meets on the 
first Monday of each month at 7:00pm at City 
Hall.   
 
The purpose of the Marina Advisory Committee is 
to help City Staff determine which marina issues 
need to be addressed and which projects should be 
completed.  The Marina Advisory Committee also 
makes formal recommendations to City Staff 
which are then presented to the City Council.   
 

 
Next meeting October 3rd, 7pm @ City Hall 

 
The Marina Advisory Committee currently 
consists of: 
 

 Ken Hulett – Chairman 

 J.J. Jones – Vice Chairman 

 Steve Hucke 

 Jeff Malmgren 

 Dave Steckman 

The meetings are open to the public and start with 
public comment.  This is a great opportunity for 
you to share your thoughts and ideas with us, in a 
very relaxed and a friendly atmosphere.    
 
If you are interested in sharing an idea or finding 
out what City Staff and the Marina Advisory 
Committee are working on, the next meeting is 
October 2nd.  We look forward to seeing and 
hearing from you. 

 

North F Dock Repairs 
As some of you may recall last winter and spring 
we had three major wind storms pass through our 
area.  Each one of the windstorms caused damage 
to the north side of F dock.  Staff has been busy 
filing insurance claims, soliciting bids and hiring a 
company to make the repairs.   
 
 

 
Broken F Dock Wall Section 

 
Within the next few weeks, Neptune Marine will 
be bringing in a large barge to do some 
preliminary work and planning.  Then on October 
31st Neptune Marine will start to make the repairs.  
In addition to the large barge they will be bringing 
in several small support boats.  Neptune Maine 
will be repairing the walls and patios at F 6/7, 8/9, 
10/11, 12/13 and 14/15. They will be working 
from 8:00 – 5:00 Monday – Friday and estimate 
the repair to take anywhere from 20 – 30 working 
days. 
 
In order to ensure safety for all of our north F dock 
tenants, we will be relocating all of the boats on 
the north side of F dock to the south side.  We are 
already notifying our north F dock tenants of their 
new temporary slip assignments and ask that 
everyone be moved to the temporary slip by 
October 8th.  Once the repairs have been completed 
you will be notified and can move back to your 
north F dock slip. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns please stop 
by the marina office. 
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Reserved Parking Spot 
The winner of this month’s parking space drawing 
is Mr. & Mrs. Haugen.  Mr. & Mrs. Haugen will 
get the use of the parking space until November 
1st.  If you would like to enter the drawing please 
come by the office and fill out a registration slip.   
 
The names of people not drawn will be left in the 
drawing box for next month. 
 

CURRENT FUEL PRICES 
(As of September 30, 2017) 

Diesel - $2.77 

Gasoline - $3.87 (mid-grade, ethanol free) 

Receive a 5 cent discount if you purchase over 
100 gallons. 

 

 

CONTACT INFORMATION 
Marina Office - (360)279-4575 

 slee@oakharbor.org 

Chris Office– (360)279-4576 

Chris Cell Phone – (360)914-7519 

 csublet@oakharbor.org 

Stephanie Office – (360)279-4575 

 slee@oakharbor.org 

Neil Cell Phone -(360)914-7534 

Randy Cell Phone – (360)914-7993 

Marina Fax – (360)240-0603  

City Hall – 279-4500 

OHYC – (360)675-1314 

Tom Daoust – (360)661-4150 

 TDaoust@fisheriessupply.com 
 
“It's when you smell the breeze; taste the salt and feel the 
waves beneath your feet that you truly know that you are 
alive.”  
― Anthony T. Hincks 

October Marina Hours 
The marina hours of operation starting on October 
1st will be 8-5 Monday – Saturday.  The fuel dock 
will open at 8:30ish and close at 4:30ish. 
 
The marina will be unstaffed on Sundays and 
holidays from October 1 – February 28.   
 

Lunch Breaks 
Once again this year the marina office and fuel dock 
will be closed from 12 – 1 for lunch. We anticipate 
that this may be acceptable in our slower months but 
not in the busier summer months. 
 
This will be our third year of closing for lunch. 
 
If you have any thoughts or concerns please let us 
know. 
 

 
CALENDAR OF  EVENTS  

October 2nd: Marina Advisory Committee Meeting 
7:00pm @ City Hall 

November 6th: Marina Advisory Committee 
Meeting 7:00pm @ City Hall 

 
Quiz 
 
With rudders amidships and negligible wind, a twin-
screw vessel moving forward with one engine ahead 
and the other backing will: 

1. move in a straight line 
2. turn in a direction away from the engine 
moving ahead 
3. turn in a direction toward the engine 
moving ahead 
4. move sideways through the water 

 

The answer to last month’s quiz is: When slanted letters are 
used to spell the name of a charted object, you know the: is #4, 
object my cover and uncover with the tide. 

 

 


